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Paul Godier

From: Lachlan McLeod

Sent: Wednesday, 7 June 2023 1:26 PM

To: Paul Godier

Ce:

Subject: RE: Great Lakes Battery project noise queries and request for meeting
Dear Paul,

Thanks far your email below, and thanks for your time last week. It was great meeting you and Rebecca in person. it
would be great if you can please forward this email onto Rebecca.

in response to your email below, Neoen are asking the Northern Midlands Council to please consider an application
fee of 530,000 for this project. This value represents 0.3% of $10m, which reflects an approximate valuation on the
fixtures for the project, which include the foundations, drainage, roads, fencing, and operations and maintenance
buildings.

Neoen currently own and operate the largest portfoiio of utility-scale battery projects in Australia. Our experience
has been that battery projects are, relatively speaking in the context of energy developments, not complex. The
refatively small area of land required (in this case, 4 ha) has a very low impact on the environment. Our visual
consultants have indicated there will he a low visual impact to surrounding areas. The outcomes of our community
open information day last week were that we have not received any objections to this project going ahead, rather
the feadback from community members across the board has been positive, including from close neighbours. Given
this, tying the application fee to the total cost of the fixtures for the project mare accurately reflects the relative
simplicity and low impact of battery projects.

We also encourage consideration of the wide range of tangibie henefits from this specific project to:

+  Tasmanian electricity consumers:
Reduction in bills, especially considering Tasmanian consumers currently substantially overpay for
Frequency Control Ancillary Services -- something the battery will be addressing. As an example, our
Hornsdale battery project in Seuth Australia saved consumers $150m over the first two years of
operations.
Increasing the security of electricity supply and reliability.
Stabilising the grid by providing inertia services.

+  Northern Midlands Council and community members within the region:
Construction jobs over the approximate 18-month period of construction.
Boost in accommadation needs during the construction period.
Spending to the local businesses within the region during the period of construction.
Boost in tourism to the region as this will be Tasmania’s first utility-scale battery.
The vast educational opportunities {e.g. schoot excursions, presentations) that Neoen will be a part
of organising and facilitating.

» Beneficiaries of the community benefit fund:
Estimated to be $25,000 per year, for every year the battery is in operation. Over a 20-year lifecycle,
this amounts to a nominal value of $500,000 to the region.

+ Tasmanian government;
Firming additional renewable energy generation, hopefully playing a part in supporting the TAS
government to achieve a smooth transition towards their goal of 200% renewable energy output
(based on 2022 figures).

As 'm sure you can appreciate, we don’t wish to hold up the process of the Development Apptlication review and we

would like to resolve this discussion as swiftly as possibie.
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